
Reaffirmation of Accreditation Committee 

Meeting Minutes 
September 30, 2013 

 
Opening 
The initial meeting of the Reaffirmation of Accreditation Committee was called to order at 11:00 a.m. 
on September 30, 2013 in Duplex 60 by Dr. Marilyn Bugenhagen.  

Present 
Marilyn Bugenhagen, Stacey Akey, Kate Candee, Robert Fale, James Gray, Mark Heimerl, Mary Klein, 
Sr. Cindi Nienhaus, Edward Ogle, Kerry Strupp, Nancy Stuever, Cheryl Teichmiller, Goran Trajkovski, 
Moreen Carvan, (Recorder) 

Reflection 
Dr. Ed Ogle, Executive Vice President of Academic Affairs provided a reflection on St. Therese of 
Lisieaux and her writings on “the little way”, which entails doing little things with great love. Dr. Ogle 
asked that we reflect on the way in which we do little things in our everyday life, and to approach those 
tasks with as worthy of great love and attention. 

Updates on activity and timelines: 
Dr. Bugenhagen provided the Reaffirmation of Accreditation Timeline, and an update on reaffirmation 
work completed or in progress to date. She noted that the Office of Institutional Effectiveness is housed 
in Duplex 60, and that the Director of Assurance for Learning, Dr. Moreen Carvan, has already begun 
working with faculty and staff across campus. She also welcomed the addition of Megan Paske, Support 
Specialist, who brings significant skill and experience in communication and project management to our 
work. 

The focus for September 2013 has been on establishing committees and initiating institution-wide 
collaborative work focused on reaffirmation and institutional effectiveness. Three committees 
(Reaffirmation, Quality Initiative Taskforce, and Assurance for Learning) have been established. 
Reaffirmation subcommittees for Criteria 1&2, Criteria 3&4, Criteria 5, and Assumed Practices have 
been established, and subcommittee chairs have participated in an analysis of gaps in our evidence for 
meeting each criterion. Work on policies and practices that address these gaps is being identified and 
initiated. 

The Higher Learning Commission (HLC) has confirmed that Marian University’s reaffirmation visit is 
tentatively scheduled for September 2015, but that this date is only a holding place while the true 
schedule is finalized for the 2015-16 review cycle. Dr. Karen Solomon, our liaison with the HLC, will 



visit in November. Dr. Ogle, Dr. Bugenhagen and Dr. Carvan will confer with HLC representatives later 
today to begin planning for the Assessment Academy Results Visit in 2014. 

Next Steps 
A survey to identify faculty and staff preferences for working on specific reaffirmation subcommittees 
or areas will be sent out across campus. Such preferences will be considered in assigning work; final 
determinations of committee assignment or other work will be made in consultation with supervisors. 
Appointment letters will be written and sent to each confirmed committee member. 

A Reaffirmation web page will be created, with regular updates on the work of all committees and 
subcommittees. Dr. Bugenhagen will submit progress reports to the Board of Trustees in October. 

We will begin uploading evidence into the HLC’s online Assurance System as soon as it is open and 
available. Dr. Bugenhagen asked members of the committee to assist in planning for Karen Solomon's 
visit in early November 2013. The committee was also asked to consider hosting a mock visit in the year 
prior to the HLC reaffirmation visit. Such visits provide valuable feedback in preparation for the actual 
on-site review. 

Design Activity: An Appreciative Inquiry into Unleashing Organizational Potential 
Dr. Bugenhagen led the committee in an appreciative inquiry in which members interviewed each other 
to learn more about the qualities that drew each person to work at Marian University, high points of 
effective practice at Marian University, and three wishes for the future of Marian University. Following 
the interviews, members shared high points and wishes with the whole committee.  Several patterns 
were identified and discussed. The information recorded during the interviews was collected by Dr. 
Bugenhagen. 

Agenda for Next Meeting 
Committee members will continue to work in subcommittees to identify sources of evidence within each 
criterion. 

Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m. by Dr. Marilyn Bugenhagen. The next meeting date, time and 
location is to be determined. 

Minutes submitted by: Moreen Travis Carvan, Director of Assurance for Learning 

Approved by: Date 
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